
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Supplementary questions on notice - ARIA 
 
 
1.   In your submission you indicate that: 
“On the global stage, Australia is the seventh largest recorded music market in the world 
in absolute value and even higher on a per-capita basis.” 
And reference this as: IFPI Global Music Report 2017 at page 75. 
Could you please supply the relevant part of the report? 
 
Please find attached a copy of the IFPI Global Music Report 2017 (page 75). 
 
 
2.   The ARIA submission states “In the recent PwC study prepared in September 2017 for 
the Australian Copyright Council, it was found that the Australian music industry (including 
theatrical productions) contributed $10.554 billion to the Australian economy in 2016. The 
industry also employed 92,379 people.” 
 
ARIA has submitted that the industry in Australia has been through a period of growth over 
the last two years. How much bigger do you think the value of the industry might be in 
Australia given this growth since 2016? 
 
We understand that the PwC research will be refreshed again next year and published by the 
Copyright Council. 
 
While ARIA cannot speculate on the  value of the industry growth since 2016, ARIA figures show 
that for the Australian recorded music market there has been 10.5% growth in the 2017 calendar 
year (from 2016) and 6% in the half year to June 30 2018 (from the first six months of 2017). 
 
 
3.   ARIA has submitted that the industry in Australia has been through a period of growth 
over the last two years. How much bigger do you think the value of the industry might be in 
Australia given this growth since 2016? 
 
Please find a link to the latest industry statistics showing growth since 2016: 
http://www.aria.com.au/documents/ARIAhalfyeartoJune18.pdf 
 
 
4.   What proportion of the value of the industry is attributable to recorded music and to live 
performance of music? 
 
ARIA only collects data in relation to recorded music. Information on live performance activity may 
be available from peak body ‘Live Performance Australia’. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
5.   Can you estimate the value of the industry and the number of people employed in the 
industry in NSW? 
 
We do not have any statistics available on the proportion of the value of the industry attributable to 
NSW, but we do note that, of ARIA’s 110 members 62 of them (including the three major labels 
Universal, Sony, and Warner) are based in NSW. 
 
 
6.   What is the latest information on the value of music imported to Australia, the value of 
music exported from Australia, and the net balance of these two things over time? 
 
Unfortunately this is not data that is currently collected by or generally available to ARIA, however 
we believe it would be useful information to have available and suggest it might be a welcome 
addition to the information gathered by the ABS. 
 
A one off survey of ARIA members conducted earlier this year suggests that exports have 
increased 28% over the past two years to almost $20 million. 
 
We note that the end of year 2017 ARIA singles and albums charts showed 9 Australian artist 
singles in the Top 100, and 27 in the albums Top 100.   
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